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What are they?

The yellow flower (or scoliid) wasp is native to Australia and
Papua New Guinea. In Australia the wasp is present throughout
eastern and southern parts with a few records from inland and
north-western Australia. This species is ectoparasitic (it lives on the
outside of its host) and solitary in nature. Instead of forming a nest,
the female tunnels into soil and locates a scarab beetle larva,
which they sting and paralyse before laying an egg nearby. The
larva then becomes a source of food for the young wasp as it
grows. Adult wasps feed on nectar and honeydew. Both females
and males are active on warm, sunny days and may be observed
flying low over soil surfaces.

What’s the big deal?

Prior to February 2000, the yellow flower wasp had not been
recorded in New Zealand. In February 2000, several of these
wasps were found amongst sand dunes in Northland. The wasp is
a parasite of scarab beetles and for this reason, scientists are
concerned that there may be a risk to native beetle species.
Currently very little is known about this wasp, and scientists are
keen to find out where it is present in New Zealand. The Ministry
of Agriculture and Forestry (MAF) and the Department of
Conservation (DOC), with support from the Northland Regional
Council (NRC) are co-ordinating an investigation to try to answer
some of these questions and to identify whether any risk is posed
by the wasp to native beetles.
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Where have they been found?

So far, the yellow flower wasp has only been found in three sites in
New Zealand. All three sites are isolated coastal spots in Northland —
Cape Maria van Diemen and North Herekino Head on the West
Coast, and Whareana Bay, south of North Cape.






